
 

Year 1  

Spring newsletter 

 

 A note from the teachers 

Welcome back to another exciting term in Year 1. We 

hope you had a lovely Christmas break. We were so 

pleased to see so many of you enjoying our Christmas 

performances. Please remember to check our dojo 

story for regular updates throughout the term. If 

you need to speak to us, the best way is on the door 

at the end of the day or on dojo message and we will 

do our best to get back to you when we are not 

teaching.   

Thank you for your continued support.         

 

 

 Reminders 

Now we are in Winter, please ensure that your child 

brings a named coat to school every day so that they 

can enjoy the fresh air at breaktime and lunchtime. If 

your child also has gloves, scarf and hat, please ensure 

these are named too so if any got lost, we can find the 

owner. 

Homework will be sent out on a Tuesday and expected 

back by the following Tuesday.  

Please read at least 3 times a week for some extra dojos!   

 

 

What are we learning about in 

Spring term? 

Geography  

We will be learning all about the 

United Kingdom and learning more 

about England. We will be looking 

at maps and exploring different 

traditions from all 4 countries. If 

you have any … from the United 

Kingdom that you would be happy 

for us to lend, let us know!  

 Science  

In science we will be learning about 

the different seasons. We will be 

thinking about the changes that 

happen in each season focussing on 

winter. We will also be exploring 

different materials and extending 

our vocabulary. 

 

 Maths  

We will be exploring numbers to 50 

(place value). We will then move 

onto addition within 20, doubling 

numbers and subtraction within 20. 

Remember to complete the weekly 

maths homework.  

 

 

English  

This term we will be focusing on 2 

stories. ‘Goldilocks and just the 1 bear’ 

is a witty sequel to the traditional 

Goldilocks story which the children will 

love! We will also be reading the ‘The 

Curious Case of the Missing Mammoth’ 

and learning all about extinct and 

endangered animals. 

 
RE  

We will be learning about the 

importance of forgiveness 

and repentance.  We will also 

be focussing on Holy Week 

and celebrating Easter.  

 

Computing 

Coding, creating media and 

pictograms are our main 

objectives for Spring term. 

Online safety will, as always, 

be a priority too!  

 

 

PSHE 

In Jigsaw we will be learning 

about our dreams and goals. 

We will be focussing on 

motivation, resilience and 

how to work well in a team.  

 

 

Music  

We have enjoyed learning 

about beat and pitch. We are 

moving on to learning more 

about singing and exploring 

sounds.  

 

 

PE 

We will be developing our 

understanding of gymnastic 

movements and increasing our 

health and fitness levels.  

 


